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HEABC to HEU: Contracting out to
continue regardiess of hargaining

EU and other unions in the
HFacilities Bargaining Association

resume negotiations with health
employers Thursday, but the Health
Employers Association of British
Columbia (HEABC) has sent a clear signal
that health employers don’t understand the
need to re-establish trust in collective bar-
gaining says secretary-business manager
Chris Allnutt.

Earlier this month, the union wrote
HEABC vice-president Tony Collins
inquiring about the employer’s plans for
contracting out, closures, mergers and
other restructuring plans over the term of a
renewed collective agreement. HEU had
asked the employer to put privatization on
hold and freeze all contracting out while
provincial talks take place.

The unions had also asked the employer to
make a public commitment to the process
of freely negotiating a collective agree-
ment.

But in a February 9 response to the union’s

HOTLINE - 24-HOUR BARGAINING INFORMATION

request, HEABC makes it clear that health
employers have no intention of honouring
these requests. With regard to contracting
out, mergers and other forms of restructur-
ing that have led to union job losses, wrote
Tony Collins, “the FBA can anticipate that
these types of initiatives will continue into
the future”, and that “it is likely that the
scale of this activity will increase until
employers and employees have a more
affordable collective agreement that pro-
vides employers with a meaningful alterna-
tive to contracting out.”

The HEABC spokesman also said that the
potential for further closures in the facili-
ties sector remained.

“This is not a helpful signal from employ-
ers as we try to engage in free and open
collective bargaining and re-establish trust
in the process,” says Allnutt.

The full text of Tony Collins’ letter is avail-
able on the HEU website.

February 19, 2004

sign up for e-mail @www.heu.org

NUMBER

1-800-663-5813, ext. 1515 & 1516 | HEU web site:

n , 739-1515 or 739-1516 (Vancouver) | www.heu.org

Chris Allnutt, Secretary-Business Manager — 5000 North Fraser Way, Burnaby, B.C. V5] 5M3

9

(604) 438-5000

The BC Health Services Division of the Canadian Union of Public Employees



